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To the Chairman and Membera of the Hartismere Rural District
Counecil.

lir. Chairman, Mrs. Bowell and Gentlemen,

I have the honour to present my first Annual Report on
the Health and Sanitary Circumstances of Hartismere Rural
District. During the whole of the year under consideration
my predecessor, Dr. M.A. Dawson, was in office.

There have been no great changes in the Vital Statistics as
compared with 1952. The population has been slightly reduced,
but the number of births has increased, and the standardised
Birth Rete (16.8) is higher than that far England and Wales
(15.5). The comparability factor supplied by the Registrar
General, being more than one, shows that Hartismere has on the
whole e smaller than average prupcrtlon of potential mothers.
The Standardised Death Rate (8.16) compares favourably with
that for England and Wales (11.4). The Infant Mortality Rate
(29.7) has increased and it is now higher than that for the
reat of the country (26.8). 1In view of the comparatively
small number involved, however, too much emphasis cannot be
placed on the inerease from 25.7 in 1952 to 29.7 in 1953. It
will be seen from the text that the number of infant deaths in
1953 incressed by one only from the previous year.

There was an epidemic of Measles during the first quarter,
and an outbreak of Whooping Cough during the last four months
of the year. No deaths were recorded from either of these
diseases. No other notifiable diseases reached epidemic
proportions. No case of Diphtheria has been notified in the
dlstriet since 1947.

There has been a slight increase in the number of cases of
Tuberculosis notified during the year, but this may be due to
improved facilities for diagnosis. The number of deaths from
this disease has declined sharply.

I should like, in conclusion, to exmress my appreciation
of the support and encouragement given to me by the Chairman
and Members of the Public Health Committee. My thanks are
also due to the Sanitary Inspectors, the Water Engineer and
other members of the staff of the Counecil for their unfailing
help and assistance in the day to day work of the Public Fealth
Department.

I am,
Yours faithfully
K.M. HARDING

Medical Officer of Hezlth.
9th June 1954.
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